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Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

August 21, 2009

The Asbury College Faculty Assembly convened at 9:05 on Friday, August 21, 2009 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with praises, concerns, and prayer.

Dr. Gray welcomed faculty back to campus.  She announced that each week she would be sending out a reminder of one of God’s promises.  She asked the faculty for their prayers as she travels throughout the year.

New faculty were introduced. David Cecil (social work), Michelle Mallet (social work), Barbara Kennedy (education), and David Riel (education) were welcomed to our community.
The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Program & Planning Reports
Kathryn Hendershot reported on the Cross Cultural Studies Program and passed out a brochure explaining the program.  She invited faculty to participate in helping to provide students with this experience.  The concern was raised that the program curriculum has not been presented to faculty for approval.  Dr. Kulaga responded that the materials will be sent to APCC when they are ready.
Verna Lowe reported briefly on our SACS report and noted we will probably need to make further responses about our general core.  She invited faculty to reflect on our institutional calling as it relates to strategic planning and institutional effectiveness.
Administrative Reports 
Mark Troyer reported that 375 new students moved in yesterday.  We are at 100% housing capacity for women.  The next phase for Aldersgate is going forward.  Plans are being made should there be an outbreak of the H1N1 virus.  A series of Faith and Culture Forums have been scheduled for the year. There will be a review of the Handbook for Community Life.
Lisa Harper gave an update on admissions.  Enrollment numbers look positive and continue to improve.  We have more new students this year than last.  There will be five visit weekends this year, rather than four.  The Admissions Office has made some changes both in staffing and in physical office space.  Lisa thanked faculty for their help and invited them to stop by.

Paul Dupree pointed out that Information Services is continuing to create three new smart classrooms each year.   He asked faculty to help out by reporting any problems to the Help Desk.  A number of other improvements were made over the summer, including an update to the AV equipment in Bennett-Bernard.   Financial aid and student account information is now available online.  New websites have been created for Athletics and the media communications building campaign.  Work continues on a new Admissions website.  A new Distance Learning room is being completed.  Better monitoring of prerequisites for online registration is being explored.

Greg Swanson thanked faculty for their work on campus.  He reported that the Office of Institutional Advancement will be busy this year on the public phase of the Windows of Opportunity Campaign following the launch and groundbreaking which took place over the summer.  His office is also helping prepare for the Asbury University roll out to take place in March and is assisting with the integrated marketing plan.

Bill Hall asked faculty to check on their rooms and to report any problems to him.  New student advising will be held at 3:30 today.  Attendance must be taken and turned in during the first week. Throughout the semester excessive absences should be reported immediately.  Undergraduate enrollment (with Academy) is currently at 1314.  Total enrollment is at 1605.

Charlie Fiskeaux commented that the ‘09 fiscal year is closing in the black and the budget for the coming year is balanced.  Bids have come in for the communication arts building with construction scheduled to be completed in September 2010 and classes to start in the following January.

Glenn Hamilton announced that his office has been busy. He asked faculty to extend their thanks to the physical plant staff for all the work they have done on the many renovations completed on campus over the summer.  Among the many new projects are an online orientation program and a campus-wide emergency response system.

Other Announcements

Morgan Tracy reported on the new ArtSTOR image database.  Seminars with further information will be scheduled later during the term.

David Rightmire encouraged faculty to attend and to submit presentation proposals to the Faculty Brown Bag program.

The Arts and Faith Conference will be held November 12-13, 2009.  Jeremy Begbie will be our special guest.
All outside employment is to be described in detail, including hours/week involved and to be delivered in writing to department chairs by September 1, 2009.  Office hours are to be posted and must reflect at least 6 hours a week, spread across multiple days.
Today’s Schedule:

Provost’s Lunch – Noon-1:00 p.m., Gray Room

Dean / Department Chair Meeting - 1:00 – 2:00 pm, Hager Board Room

Department Meetings – 2:00 pm – TBA by Dept. Chairs

Faculty Events:
Classes begin – Monday, August 24
Academic Convocation – 10:00 a.m. - Monday, August 24 – Faculty wear regalia
The meeting closed with prayer.  Standing committees met to elect chairs.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:05.

Respectfully Submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
